JON OSSOFF 303 HART SENATE OFFICE BUILDING
WasHINGTON, DC 20510
GEORGIA (202) 224-3521

Nnited States Denate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-1011

May 9, 2024
The Honorable Louis DeJoy
Postmaster General
United States Postal Service
475 L’Enfant Plaza SW
Washington, D.C. 20260

Dear Postmaster General Deloy,

It has been nearly a month since we spoke at the Senate Homeland Security and Governmental
Affairs Committee hearing on April 16 concerning service failures at the Atlanta Regional
Processing and Distribution Center in Palmetto.

As we have discussed throughout the past few weeks, it is urgent that the performance of USPS
delivery in Georgia improve immediately.

When we spoke at the hearing on April 16th, the percentage of inbound mail delivered on time
was only 36 percent following the implementation of the Atlanta Regional Processing and
Distribution Center at the end of February. At the hearing, you told me that my constituents
should start seeing service improve “now” and that “we will get to where we need to be in about
60 days.”

Please provide me an update on the current on-time delivery statistics in the metro Atlanta
area within one week.

As I have said repeatedly, postal workers working diligently every day to deliver the mail on
time deserve the infrastructure and the management competence to enable them to do so.

Sincerely,

Jon Ossoff
United States Senator
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